
 

  1 

 RWCC 
       Regional Wastewater Coordinating Committee 

 

To: City of Raymond Mayor and Council  

CC: City of South Bend Mayor and Council 

From: Chairman, RWCC 

Date: 4/12/2013 

Re: Selection of Engineering firm. 

The Regional Wastewater Coordinating Committee has reviewed the Statements of 

Qualifications from the five firms that submitted. At the July 17
th

 meeting of the 

RWCC, the Committee voted unanimously to recommend the engineering firm of 

Gray & Osborne for design and construction of the proposed Regional Wastewater 

Facilities, based on the following facts: 

 

 They are familiar with the project, the project background, the TMDL associated 

with the receiving waters, and the wastewater characteristics of both cities. 

 

 They completed the Regional General Sewer Plan and Wastewater Facilities 

Plan for both South Bend and Raymond. 

 

 Each individual member of the RWCC ranked this firm as the first choice. 

 

 They were also recommended by wastewater operational staff. 

 

The RWCC does hereby recommend that the City of Raymond {Lead City} select 

Gray & Osborne as the contract consultant for the design of the Regional 

Wastewater Facilities. 

CONFI DENTIA L  


